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EX.180/05
CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING – APRIL TO



JUNE 2005 (Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Policy and Performance Management

Subject Matter

The Head of Strategy and Performance submitted Report SP.16/05 presenting the quarterly corporate performance monitoring report for the period April to June 2005.

All quarterly performance indicator information was submitted along with performance indicators categorised under the emerging corporate priorities of Cleaner, Greener, Safer and Learning City.

The report highlighted those areas where the City Council was achieving top quartile performance when compared against other Authorities, those areas where performance was improving and those areas where performance was a concern as anticipated levels of achievement were not being attained or where there was an apparent downward trend in performance.

Councillor Jefferson, Policy and Performance Management Portfolio Holder welcomed the style of the report and the inclusion of a commentary to explain areas of fluctuating performance.  He had met with Business Unit Heads to ensure that the importance of collecting performance indicator information to meet deadlines for the production of the monitoring report was reinforced.  

There was a need to look at certain of the performance indicators to ensure that they were both meaningful and challenging.  He would strive to ensure improved performance was attained during the next reporting period.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the report be noted.

2.
That the content and format of the performance report is considered satisfactory, subject to review of certain performance indicators for relevance and to make them more challenging.

3.
That the Policy and Performance Management Portfolio Holder will work closely with Business Unit Heads and relevant staff to achieve improvements in the Authority's performance indicators.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive wish to be involved in the development of a revised performance framework.







